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Stuart Hodgson 
Director, Project Environment, Sustainability and Planning, Metro West 
Sydney Metro 
Level 43, 680 George Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 

05/07/2021

Dear Mr Hodgson,

Sydney Metro West (SSI 10038)
Phase A Power and Enabling Works Heavy Construction Vehicle use of Local Roads Request

I refer to the Heavy Construction Vehicle use of Local Roads Request for the Sydney Metro West Power Enabling
Works (Phase A) submitted to the Department for approval as required under condition D86 of SSI 10038. I also
acknowledge your response to the Department’s request for additional information. 

I note that the Sydney Metro West Power Enabling Works (Phase A) Heavy Construction Vehicle use of Local Roads
Request: 

 has been reviewed by Sydney Metro and no issues have been raised; and 
 contains the information required by the conditions of approval. 

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the Sydney Metro West Power Enabling Works (Phase A) Heavy
Construction Vehicle use of Local Roads Request, Revision 1.0, dated 25 June 2021 under condition D86 of
SSI 10038 for the Power Enabling Works (Phase A) only.  

You are reminded that the Heavy Construction Vehicle use of Local Roads Request must be incorporated into the
Construction Traffic Management Plans and ensure that this is in accordance with the Overarching Construction
Traffic Management Plan. 

You are also reminded of your commitments to ensure pedestrian, cyclist, and other road user safety on the approved
local roads, and that you will take all reasonable steps to manage the cumulative impacts of heavy construction
vehicle truck movements on local roads, including liaising regularly with the M4-M5 Westconnex - Rozelle Interchange
Project, and proactively managing and responding to community concerns, complaints, and enquiries. 

Please ensure that the approved plan is placed on the project website at the earliest convenience. 

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Matthew Todd-Jones on 02 8289 6673. 

Yours sincerely 

Jake Shackleton
Director – Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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